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Election Results- The election took place at the April Meeting and the results are as follows: 
President- Michael Beaver 
Vice President- Javier Lopez 
Treasurer- Ryan Griffin 
Secretary- Shelli Sheppler 
Member-at-Large- Will Love 
 
Garage Sale- Coming up quick- Saturday June 10th Woodfield’s once a year Garage Sales is here! It is the 
perfect time for all of us to clean-out our closets and put a little cash in our pockets. We encourage all to 
participate, whether you are selling or buying, it is a wonderful time to get out and meet your neighbors and 
have FUN too! 

Technology and Electronic Waste Disposal- Saturday June 10th ,1:30 – 2:30pm - For E-Waste pick-up 
/Donations. You may call~ Heroes Deserve Help ( Veterans 501c 3 Non Profit ) and they will be around 
Woodfield to pick-up items and can confirm which items are eligible.     Call  714-588-2091      
 
Mailbox Replacement- Approved- The project has begun. All Owners have been mailed the CC&R update; the 
mailboxes have been added to the list of items the HOA will now maintain. Over the coming few weeks you 
will see new locking mailboxes along with new plant material in and around the mailboxes. This project is 
planned in a few stages to cause the least amount of interruption to the residents.  
Note: If you do not want a locking mailbox, the locking section can be removed. 
 
July BAR~B~QUE- “Save the Date” Saturday July 22, 11am-2pm. Hope to see you and your family at this 
Woodfield Community gathering. The Grill Master will be set-up in the pool parking lot preparing Hot dogs, 
Hamburgers and a variety of other snacks and cold drinks. Please join in the fun, getting to know others in your 
Woodfield Community over food and games. 
   
Multisport Court- More fun for all. The Tennis Court area now has more options to include more residence in 
outdoor activities.  You may have noticed the bright new colors of the green and blue sport court. This beautiful 
new surface has one side for Tennis and a second side to include: 2 - Half Court Basketball Courts OR 1- Full 
Size Soccer Court. The same key you use for the pool area will open the door to the courts.  
 
Pool & Spa Rules- Reminder: Summer is here and that means more people will be out enjoying the pool. We 
want to keep everyone safe and make it a great place for all to enjoy. We encourage everyone to review the 
complete list of Pool and Spa Rule’s on the back of this newsletter.  

•   Pool Hours are Sunday thru Thursday 8 AM –9 PM; Friday & Saturday 8 AM –10 PM  
•   No children under 14 years of age are allowed in the pool area unless accompanied by a resident 18 

years of age or older.  
•   A limit of four (4) guests per unit and owner/tenant must be present.  
•   No pets in the pool or pool area, mandated by The Health Department.  

 

 


